August CVNA Meeting Minutes
Members votes to approve minutes from July meeting.

Treasurer’s Report:  $965.10 opening balance.  Spent $24 on C-J ad for yard sale and $71.92 on food for last meeting, add in .07 earned in interest, and that gives us a balance of $869.25 to start September off.  Additional comments from Fred Myers, Treasurer:  This is your money, what do you want to do with it?  Any member in good standing that would like to review his records is welcomed to at the general meeting or call and set up an appointment with him.

Special Guest, Legislative Assistant John Torsky:  Talking about mosquito control and spoke at length with the Health Department.  Here’s what he shared with us:  Learned that there were 4 areas in the “old city” that were fogged because the mosquitoes there tested positive for West Nile Virus.  The drainage in the “old city” has sewer issues that attract the West Nile mosquitoes.  They set out “grabbit traps” to catch 100 mosquitoes during a certain period of time – that‘s the US Army standard for deciding if fogging is necessary.  Interesting fact:  only the female sucks blood!  If you believe there is a problem in your neighborhood, the councilman’s office and the Health Department want to hear from you!  Please report your concerns to MetroCall 311.

Fundraising:  Two ideas were brought up.  1) Pres. Pam Kober suggested using the Bingo Hall on Preston to host a game for Cheri Village, where we take a percentage of the profit.  2) Member Bob Hewitt suggested selling wreathes, pecans , or fire extinguishers, or something of that nature as a fundraiser.  If you have any suggestions, please DO NOT HESITATE to voice them!

Brochure:  New name is Cheri Village Voice!  To be passed out in September.  Adding info regarding using porch lights and motion lights to enhance security on our residents’ homes.  Adding information regarding HomeTown Hauling, and the special rates being offered to CVNA members.

Street Lights:  Without 130 members in good standing, we will NOT have the funding we need to take over the existing street lights.   In order to pay the $120 per year, per lamp – we need 130 members to agree to pay the $25 annual CVNA dues for the next 5 years (the length of the contract with LG&E).  Please talk to your neighbors if you want CVNA to take over paying for your street light, or if you want one installed near your home.  Without member support, the street light project cannot happen!  Please help get the word out!
Crime:  A resident on Denise had vehicle rims stolen from under his carport during the day, in the middle of the week, the last week of July.  The suspect is a white male, mid 20’s, driving a black truck with racing stripes up the hood.  Resident left his house and was gone for an hour and a half to return to the rims missing.

The main reported crime in 7th division is theft from unlocked vehicles.  Please remove all valuables from your vehicle and lock it every time.  Please tell your friends and neighbors to do the same!

Louisvilleky.gov website:  It’s ranked 4th in the nation!  You can chat live on-line with MetroCall 311, submit a service request, report a concern, find your junk drop-off day, read property maintenance obligations and ordinances, report a pothole or abandoned vehicles, renew your pet’s registration, and much, much more!

Events:  Planning the October Block Party Event – anyone have any ideas, thoughts, comments, suggestions, or an urge to volunteer?  October is two weeks away . . . .

AS ALWAYS, IF YOU HAVE QUESTIONS/COMMENTS/CONCERNS OR WOULD LIKE TO VOLUNTEER YOUR SERVICES OR JOIN CVNA, FEEL FREE TO CONTACT ANY OF YOUR CVNA OFFICERS:

PRESIDENT PAM KOBER – pam1159@aol.com
VICE PRES. SAM MOORE- mooresam43@aol.com
SECRETARY KRIS STEITZ-  krissteitz@gmail.com
TREASURER FRED MYERS- fred.p.myers@insightbb.com
IF YOU HAVE AN EMERGENCY – CALL 911 IMMEDIATELY – IF YOU NEED TO REPORT A NON-EMERGENCY TO LMPD, CALL 574 – 2111.  IF YOU HAVE QUESTIONS REGARDING CITY SERVICES, CALL 311.
CVNA GENERAL MEETINGS ARE HELD ON THE THIRD WEDNESDAY OF EACH MONTH AT THE OKOLONA FIRE STATION.  THE NEXT GENERAL MEETING IS SEPTEMBER 15TH, 2010.
